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       CHUCKôS STORY 

 

     BEGINS ON PAGE 2 
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Tele:  636-227-5666 Ê  Fax:  636-227-9650  Ê E-mail:  lwc@lafayetteindustries.com Ê Check out our newsletter in living color at our web site: www.lafayetteindustries.com 

 

 

 

 

LINKED  

 

Mission:  The mission of Lafayette Industries is to provide employment opportunities 

to persons with developmental disabilities and to persons with other disabilities who are 
18 years or older. 

Goals:  Ê To provide a meaningful and productive work experience to persons who are 

disabled  Ê To maintain a safe and pleasant work environment  Ê To teach and to train 
persons with disabilities to acquire better work habits  Ê To enhance self-worth and 

dignity through employment  Ê To provide high-quality business service through 

packaging, light assembly and commercial mailings  Ê To operate the center in a 

professional, fiscally responsible manner  Ê To provide fair wages and good benefits 

http://www.lafayetteindustries.com/


 

CHUCK UDELLôS LEGACY AT LAFAYETTE INDUSTRIES ï CONTINUED:  

     Chuck, Bonnie, and Brenda Udell will be moving to Texas this month, and although they will stay in touch and 

be involved as much as they can with Lafayette from afar, unfortunately Chuck will also be leaving the Lafayette 

Board.  The Udells have been involved with Lafayette for over 27 years and are a big part of our success over that 

time. 

     I first met Chuck shortly after I started here in 2004.  Chuck was on the $1,000,000 Golf-Shootout and Family 

Picnic committee, as it was known then, and we spent a lot of time together both at the meetings and during the 

preparation and set-up for the event, which was held at the old Creve Coeur Mill golf center.  The next year, Chuck 

was able to get Mike Bush from KSDK Channel 5 to be the Honorary Chairman of our event.  The following year, 

Chuck and his wife Bonnie became the Chair of the committee and took it to new heights by forming sub-

committees, one focusing on the fund-raising Golf-Shootout, and one focusing on the picnic for employees and 

families.  As a result, that year Lafayette set a record for sponsorships and for the number of attendees at the picnic, 

doubling the attendance.  This was the precursor to our Family picnic event which now 500 people attend. 

     That is Chuck.  In everything Chuck does he gets involved, gets familiar with the standard, then sets a vision to 

get it to a new level ð and works hard to get it implemented.  As I said, Chuck has been involved with Lafayette 

for over 27 years, and the last 15 he has been: the Development Chair; on the Board Executive Committee; 

Secretary of the Board; served on just about every Board committee; President of the Board; and currently 

continues to serve on the Executive Committee as the Immediate Past President until he leaves this month.  During 

Chuckôs tenure Lafayette has reorganized the Board and Staff structure; built and opened up our new North 

expansion; seen us reach over 400 workers; set new much-needed levels in fund-raising; had Lafayette become a 

voice and advocate locally, in Jefferson City, and Washington D.C. for Missouriôs unique employment model by 

choice for adults with developmental disabilities; and continue to be the largest single employer of such in the 

State. 

     These pictures tell some of the story ð running the Board meeting, attending our Lafayette night at the Cardinal 

game, presenting annual awards to our dedicated employees, supporting breast cancer survivors ð and Chuck and 

his brother even built and outfitted our copy-work room.  Chuck was always working on how we could improve 

here at Lafayette, whether it was Program services, business opportunities, infrastructure, or enhancing our overall 

mission.  I, and Lafayette, will miss that energy. 

     The one thing however that Chuck could not improve on was his family -- his wonderful wife Bonnie, daughter 

Brenda, and his son Bob and his family in Texas.  They are the best, and you canôt improve on the best!  Bonnie put 

a lot of Time, Treasure and Talent into Lafayette as well, and Brenda was a dedicated worker here for 27 years. 

Thank you Bonnie and Brenda! 

     So, it is with sadness for us and all the happiness and best wishes for them that we say ñso long for nowò to the 

Udells.  With a couple of grandchildren and a couple of great-grandkids and their whole family around them, it will 

be a fun ñretirementò for Chuck and Bonnie.  Keep in touch yôall, and donôt forget ð The Eyes of Missouri will be 

upon you! 

     Thanks for all you did.  óTill  we meet againéééé 

 

By Rob Libera 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THE UDELLS ñSO LONGò CELEBRATION 
 

Even though they are not leaving until April, members and former members of the staff at Lafayette Industries 

gathered to say ñso longò on Wednesday evening, March 27th, at the Walnut Grill, to the Udell family.  Also in 

attendance were former members of the Board as well as current members.  Chuck, Bonnie and Brenda Udell have 

been a part of Lafayette histories reaching back 28 years.  Their contributions to the history of Lafayette are 

innumerable.  Chuck has served in many capacities on the Board, and he did each of the jobs with his own flair and 

his total dedication to doing a great job.  Notice that weôre not saying goodbye, but so long.  Weôre not saying 

goodbye because the Udell family are going to be required to come back for periodic visitations.  We know youôll 

have a great time in Texas, but do Texans know whatôs in store for them? 

 

 

 

Mark your calendars! 

Lafayette Family Picnic 

Sunday, June 2, 2019 
1:00-4:00p 

McDonnell Park 

2961 Adie Rd, St Ann, MO 63074 
 


